Temple Guiting Parish Council  
Report by the Quarry Working Party 					 1 December 2021 

Since the last TGPC meeting, the working party has 
· Held meetings with 
· other local PCs 1 Nov 2021
· CCB, John Mills 10 Nov 2021
· Reviewed /applications and supported preparation of comments 
· Oathill:  increase in production and changes to reinstatement  (submitted) 
· Oathill change to reinstatement plans:  (for comment)
· Naunton Quarry approval 21 November 2021 
· Naunton Quarry proposed reinstatement plans: (for comment)

Meetings with other local PCs 
The quarry working party held a meeting with other local PCs on 1 November 2021 to share the work that the TGPC Quarry Working Party has been doing and to understand the concerns of other PCs and residents in the area. PCs were concerned primarily about the increasing numbers of HGVs and the effects quarry operations have on the local equine businesses.  A follow up discussion is planned in January 2022 (Date to be confirmed)  
Attendees included Mark MacKenzie-Charrington, Richard Keeling and Rex Bovill as well as representatives from Toddington, Stanway, Stanton, Cutsdean, Naunton and Upper Slaughter (represented by Richard Keeling).

Meeting with CCB
The working party met with John Mills, CCB on 10 November 2021 to share the slides used at the meeting on 1 Nov 2021 and TGPCs observations from the Oathill site visit.  John Mills now has a part time assistant Simon Joyce. 

Oathill   21/0050/CWS73M
On 20 Oct 2021 a TGPC planning meeting was held on site. This identified several concerns. The Working Party assisted with developing the TGPC response: to question the availability of retained materials to meet the approved reinstatement plan. Both CPRE and the CCB have since commented on the application. 
CDC Planning have on their website comments that the assessment of environmental data on noise and dust is deficient (dated 30 Nov) 

Naunton Quarry Application Ref 18/0065/CWMAJM
Approval was granted on 21 October 2021 for the southern extension, notification of which was received on 3 Nov 2021.  It is understood that a local resident has challenged that decision.  It is understood that legal opinion has been obtained confirming that there is a case to assess the cumulative impacts associated with the HGV movements from multiple quarries in the area. This validates comments previously made by TGPC. The challenge has been made using local fundraising. 

A final reinstatement proposal has been received for Naunton for review and comment.
